
1 | P a g e  

 

 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Newsletter Sept. 6, 2019 
 

Bur Oak                    e-bulletin 

 
Board Trustee, Allan Tam   Principal, Rose Li   
416-898-9607    rose.li@yrdsb.ca  
allan.tam@yrdsb.ca 
     Vice-Principal, Andy Angus 
Superintendent of Schools,  Andy.Angus@yrdsb.ca 
Paul Valle 
905-940-7800    Vice-Principal, Vanessa Wonnacott 
paul.valle@yrdsb.ca   vanessa.wonnacott@yrdsb.ca 
 

   School Phone: 905-202-1234 
Upcoming Dates 

    
September 10 

Photo Day 

 

 

 

 

September 13/16/17 
Gr. 9 Community Hrs./ 

Library Orientation 

 

September 16 
School Council Mtg. 

6:30pm-8:00pm 

 

September 17 

Gr. 12 Post Secondary 

presentation, P.1 

Gr. 9 Community Hrs./ 

Library Orientation 

 

September 20 
Camp Robin Hood, Gr.9 

 

September 23 
PA Day 

 

September 24 
Movie Night 

6:30pm-8pm 

 
 

 

 

 

September 24-27 
Safety Week 

 

September 25 
Terry Fox Run 

 
 
 

School Council 

School Council Meeting September 16th, 2019 @ 6:30pm.  All parents are 

encouraged to attend. 

Student Activity Fee 

All students are encouraged to contribute to Bur Oak Secondary School’s Activity 

Fee,  which helps support a variety of initiatives around the school (i.e. school 

breakfast program, student celebrations, athletic transportation, clubs, dances, 

guest speakers), using School Cash Online.   These activities help to build a sense of 

community and belonging. The cost to participate in many events and athletic 

teams will be decreased based on the payment of this student activity fee.    

 

 

Message from Our Trustee 
I am so pleased to welcome all of our new and returning families to another school 

year. As your school board trustee, it is my role to advocate for quality public 

education in York Region, and to ensure that our students remain at the centre of 

all of our decision making. The Board of Trustees makes policy and budget 

decisions, and communicates with the public, among other responsibilities.  

 

We are also responsible for setting direction for the school board, through our Multi-

Year Strategic Plan. This plan sets out four priorities: Foster Well-Being and Mental 

Health, Build Collaborative Relationships, Champion Equity and Inclusivity, and 

Empower Ethical Leadership.  

 

As we start the new school year, I want to highlight the importance of relationships. 

We want to build and maintain relationships with our families that are built on trust, 

respect and responsive communication. To support that, I will continue to keep you 

informed of our work and priorities, and I encourage you to contact me if you have 

any questions or concerns. You can also find the message from the Chair of the 

Board on the Board’s website.  

 

In addition, I invite you to share your feedback on our Board policies. Policies 

govern everything from field trips, school volunteers, equity and inclusive 

education, student discipline and much more, and we greatly value input from 

families on these important matters. We regularly post on our website the policies 

that are under review and available for comment as well as information about 

how to share your feedback. I hope you will take a look. 

 

I know school staff are excited to welcome back students, and I look forward to 

meeting more of our families throughout the upcoming school year. I encourage 

you to build a relationship with the staff members and community at your school. 

There are so many different ways to get involved and support your child’s 

education. I hope you have a great start to the school year and wish you a happy, 

safe and successful year ahead.  

 
Allan Tam 

Trustee, Markham Wards 4 and 5 
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International Languages (IL) Program- Credit Courses 

 

Students can earn credits while learning a language. International Languages 

offers over 15 languages for students in Grades 9 to 12. Level 3 language credit 

courses can even be counted towards college and university acceptance.  

Link to credit course offerings on our website: IIL Credit Program 

 

 

Registration for YRDSB Students  

 
The course offerings and sites are available on My Pathway Planner login 

page.  Students can register through My Pathway Planner up until September 11th. 

For assistance, view the My Pathway Planner Tip Sheet. Print a copy of the sign-off 

sheet and obtain parent/guardian signature before submitting the registration 

form on the first day of classes at the selected language site. 

 

If you do not have the opportunity to register through ‘My Pathway Planner’ 

before September 11th, 2019, please download a registration form from this 

website:  (http://www.yrdsb.ca/Programs/ConEd/Documents/FOR-

nonYRRegistration.pdf).   

Please complete the registration form and submit it to the selected language site 

on the day of registration.  Dates are available in the Credit Program Flyer: IIL 

Credit Program 

 

 

Interested in getting volunteer hours?   
 

Students can earn up to 40 hours of community service in our program towards 

graduation requirements.  Please send us an e-mail to request information about 

student volunteer opportunities:  international.languages@yrdsb.ca 

 

Thank you again for your interest in our programs.  Please do not hesitate to e-mail 

us if you have any questions: international.languages@yrdsb.ca.  

 

http://www.yrdsb.ca/Programs/ConEd/Documents/YRDSB-InternationalLangCredit.pdf
https://mypathwayplanner.yrdsb.ca/LoginFormIdentityProvider/Login.aspx?ReturnUrl=%2fLoginFormIdentityProvider%2fDefault.aspx
http://www.yrdsb.ca/Programs/ConEd/Lists/Night%20School/Attachments/1/Course%20Selection%20Guide%20for%20Students%20%20(YRDSB)%20-%20January%202019.pdf
http://www.yrdsb.ca/Programs/ConEd/Documents/FOR-nonYRRegistration.pdf
http://www.yrdsb.ca/Programs/ConEd/Documents/FOR-nonYRRegistration.pdf
http://www.yrdsb.ca/Programs/ConEd/Documents/YRDSB-InternationalLangCredit.pdf
http://www.yrdsb.ca/Programs/ConEd/Documents/YRDSB-InternationalLangCredit.pdf
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REMINDERS 
Student Dress Code 
Please ensure that students adhere to the Bur Oak student dress code as outlined on page 5 of the 

attached BOSS Student Handbook 2019-2020. 

Playground Safety 

This is a reminder for all students that concerns have been raised by community members about BOSS 

student behaviour, especially in Wismer Park. We would like to remind all students that appropriate 

behaviour and language is expected especially off property so that everyone can enjoy public spaces 

and feel safe and welcomed.  We know that BOSS students will represent themselves and our school in a 

positive and respectful manner. 

We ask that parents remind their children to use the playground equipment at Wismer Park 

appropriately and to behave in a manner that creates a safe play area for all community members.   

 

Arrivals and Departures 
 

Parents/guardians who drive their children to school are reminded to follow the directional signs and use the 

designated areas for drop off and pick up. Please do not park in the bus / emergency zones and remember that 

there are no U-turns allowed in the front driveway. 
 
Students who drive to school are reminded that use of the school parking lot is a privilege not a right. Students are 

expected to drive in accordance with provincial laws. All students are reminded that extreme caution must be used 

when driving in the school parking lot. Any student who drives carelessly or puts any student, staff member or 

community member at risk will lose their privilege to use the school parking lot. Parents/Guardians will be contacted 

and York Regional Police may also be notified. 
 
Students may park in designated areas only in the south parking lot at the back of the school.  Parking is not allowed 

in the Emergency Vehicles/Bus Route.  To be eligible to use the lot, students must 
 have a valid student card 

 register their car at the office and obtain a parking permit. NOTE: Registration does not guarantee a parking 

spot. 

Students who fail to comply with the parking regulations may: 
 be towed at a substantial cost to the owner 

 face a “drop” fee (once car is hooked to be towed) 

 be ticketed (by the Town of Markham). 

 

Safe Arrival/Attendance Reporting 
Parents will continue to receive a Safe Arrival e-mail for Period 1 absences.  Another e-mail will be sent at 

the end of the day.   

Request for Faith Accommodations 
Attached is a link to the Request for Faith Accommodations form.  Further information or clarification can 

be found in the York Region District School Board Website. 

Spare Periods 
A reminder that students are encouraged to use a Spare Period to complete course work or study 

course material. Students choosing to be at school during their spare are to use the quiet study space 

provided in our school Library. Students with a Period 5 spare are not allowed to remain in the Main 

Hallway. 

 

file:///C:/Users/nancy.paolella/Documents/Bur%20Oak%20Secondary%20School%20Handbook,%202019-2020.pdf
http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/buroak.ss/students/Documents/Religious%20Accommodations%20Request.pdf

